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Canada has received a total 224 students for training (104 in
1965-66) and has sent 90 teachers and 75 advisers to Ghana (79 and 35
respectively, during the year). !

Kenya

In 1963, Canada undertook a forest inventory, at an estimated cost
of $750,000, and work on this was still under way in 1965-66. The project
involves aerial photography, land-use studies and surveys of wood resources.
More than 65 Kenyans have received training from Canadian experts serving on
the project. Canada is also supplying $120,000-worth of aviation-electronics
equipment.

Canada has agreed to provide $250,000-worth of assistance in clinical
training for medical students at the Kenyatta National Hospital in Nairobi.
Teams of instructors in pediatrics and internal medicine have been recruited
from McGill University.

A recent undertaking is a $350,000 wheat-production improvement
scheme involving the provision of Canadian scientists and the training of
Kenyan plant-breeders over a five-year period.

Canada has received a total of 69 students for training (47 in
1965-66) and has sent 22 teachers and 16 advisers to Kenya (21 and ten in the
year under review).

Malawi

A total of 21 students have been trained in Canada, 19 of them during
the year 1965-66. There were eight teachers and 13 advisers serving in Malawi.

Under capital assistance, a preliminary economic-feasibility study
of the pulpwood industry in Malawi was completed and funds were allocated
during the year to provide equipment for a flight-information centre.

Mauritius

_ Canada has brought a total 30 students from Mauritius (23 in 1965-66)
and sent three teachers and three advisers.

Nigeria

During 1965-66, a forest-inventory survey of the Eastern Region
was being carried out under Canadian auspices at a total cost of $300,000.
Work was also under way on aerial photography and the compilation of maps for
the cities of Ibadan' and Benin and other parts of the Western Region ($1,580,000).
A rural water-resources feasibility survey (§$215,000) was also initiated. Approval
was given to the construction, equipping and staffing of a technical high school
at Benin City at a Canadian cost of $1,500,000. Nigerian instructors will be
trained in Canada.

Smaller projects included the provision of data-processing equipment
and sets of Canadian legal publications to government and university libraries.



